Graduate Council Minutes

November 20, 2009
The Graduate Council met on Friday, November 20, 2009 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present:  M. Abel, R. Adams, K. Brennan, D. Butcher, J. Byrd, C. Coburn, L. DeWald, T. Domagalski, 

S. Higgins, K. Lunnen, J. Mallory, P. Robertson, and D. Sally
Members absent: F. Buskey, R. Carton, A. Denson, C. Hart, J. Menickelli, K. Jaqua, B. Jones,
Others present: E. Frazier, K. Cooper-Duffy
Announcements






The announcements were distributed as a handout for the meeting.  
Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the amended minutes of the October 23, 2009 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review 
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:


Dr. Vicki Holcomb

      Educational Leadership and Foundations


Temporary

Dr. Jodie Jawor                Biology


















   Affiliate
                                                Motion passed.
                                               The committee is reviewing the Appalachian State graduate faculty policy.  The committee is                     

                                                collaborating with another University committee that is reviewing the entire faculty review process.   

                                               Graduate Faculty Review Committee expects to have a proposal for the Graduate Council to review at 

                                               the January 15 meeting.
                                               Scott will distribute a copy of the Appalachian State policy to the Graduate Council for review.
Curriculum Review
The following experiential curriculum items were reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded motion:













New Courses Approved:














NSG 604 Dying and Palliative Care (3)







                                                      SPED 793 Special Topics in Special Education (1-3, R6)
                                               Program Changes Approved:




Nurse Administrator Program- Admit students twice a year 
















Nurse Educator Program- Admit students twice a year 
















MS Community Counseling Program- Program name (title) change to Clinical Mental Health Counseling 
















Master of Health Sciences Program- Add MHS 540: Health Communications to MHS - Health Education concentration

Academic 









The Academic Policy and Review Committee will have an update to report at the January 15 Graduate




   
Policy & Review
Council meeting.


The committee will be reviewing the dismissal policy in an effort to provide further clarification regarding dismissal                  

                                                from Graduate School and dismissal from a program.  The committee will also be reviewing proposed changes to the   

                                                Academic Integrity policy that is under revision by the University.  One suggestion is that the policy include a 

                                                statement regarding student conduct.
University Fellowship,         The committee met on November 13 to review and revise the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant
Scholarship & 
applications and to discuss the review process.  The committee also discussed the request to have a graduate
Student Affairs                      student on the committee.  The committee endorses the participation of a graduate student for policy review, but not for application review.
Agenda Items







Nominations of graduate students for Graduate Council committees was discussed.  The Academic Policy and Review 














   Committee is supportive of having the student representative of the Graduate Council on the committee.  Kathleen                

                                                reported that she had notified Chris Hart, the student representative of the Graduate Council, but he had not yet gotten                     

                                                back with her.  A request for graduate student nominations for the appropriate Graduate Council committees was made    

                                                of the Graduate Council members.  Nominations should be brought to the January 15th meeting. 
                                                The University Fellowship, Scholarship & Student Affairs Committee would welcome a graduate student for policy                    

                                                 recommendations but not for review of Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant applications.  The committee raised  

                                                 concerns about FERPA and confidentiality issues.  A motion was made to include a student on the University  

                                                 Fellowship, Scholarship & Student Affairs Committee with the restriction that the student not review applications.          

                                                 Motion passed.















Scott brought two questions to the Graduate Council regarding the enforcement of graduate admissions standards.

· Should students who were conditionally admitted but are then dismissed for bad grades be readmitted?

· Can admissions requirements be waived?
















The Graduate Council was in agreement that as a matter of fairness a student admitted conditionally and dismissed                 

                                                for bad grades should not be considered for readmission until the conditions of their original admission have been met.
                                                The Graduate Council was in agreement that admissions requirements should not be waived.  Provisional or conditional               

                                                 admission should be used in lieu of waiving admissions requirements.  The Graduate Council recommended 

                                                 provisionally admitted students be dismissed per the catalog policy and conditionally admitted students be required 

                                                 to meet the conditions of their admission in their first term as stated in the catalog policy and their acceptance      

                                                 letter.
                                                Scott requested input from the Graduate Council on the 6 year time limit policy.  He asked the Graduate Council if the  

                                                policy should be extended to include transfer credit courses, pre-requisite courses and/or elective credit courses.  He                

                                                receives and approves the requests for time limit
extensions and transfer credit.  He is concerned about transfer credits              

                                               over six years old being used to meet core requirements in a curriculum when the 6 year time limit policy only allows                 

                                               six years toward a degree.  The Graduate Council suggested a new policy be drafted strengthening the time limit for  

                                               transfer credits. Also it was suggested that space be added to the transfer form for justification of requests over 6 years.   

                                               The Graduate Council agreed that a time limit for prerequisites be left up to each program.








A discussion of the electronic thesis/dissertation review process was suggested as an agenda item.  Kathleen will send 








the Graduate Council information about the electronic submission thesis/dissertation costs and the Graduate Council               







members were told to contact Roxane Stiles in the Graduate School if they had any questions about the 
electronic 









   submission process.


















The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier
Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

